                                  LAMBGATES   HEALTH   CENTRE (LHC)
PATIENT GROUP MEETING 
                                               Tuesday 5th November 2019
In Attendance: Chris Godwin (CG) Gail Searle (GS)   Keith Clegg (KC)    Keith Pickup (KP)  Sharon Snape (SS) Kate O’Sullivan (KO) Martha Pegg (MP)               Dr Charlotte Trail 
 Apologies: Maureen Hunter                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
1. Minutes + Matters Arising                                                                                        The Macmillan Coffee Morning held at LHC raised £364.52 thanks to all those who helped and contributed. A further £30 was raised by staff for Wear it Pink in aid of Breast Cancer.                                                                       A link to the NHS website was attached to the September Minutes https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sepsis/ for more information on Sepsis. There is no apparent increase in the condition and as there are many causes it was felt to publicise more information may result in unnecessary alarm.                   Martha (MP) has sourced a stand from Unicef containing leaflets for ‘Off to the Best Start’ relating to Breastfeeding etc and some have been placed in the baby changing area.                                                                                     Minutes Accepted
2. Surgery Update                                                                                                     Over 700 patients in the over 65 group have received the Flu Vaccine, however the suppliers have been late in delivering the under 65 vaccine and limiting the amount of children’s, however LHC has been able to borrow some from Howard St Medical Practice. To avoid a repeat occurrence next year, Sharon (SS) has already ordered the anticipated requirement and has been promised an early delivery.                                                                                                         The Care Quality Commission will be conducting its review of LHC on 25th November. This will be the annual check by telephone, the physical one takes place every 5 years, the last one being 2016.                                                                                       The surgery decorating is still ongoing as this has to take place at weekends and is restricted to a few rooms at a time due to the amount of furniture which has to be moved.
3. GPNG Update                                                                                                                Your Wellbeing in Winter event held at the Primary Care Centre in Glossop on 5th October was a pleasant success as this was the first time we had used the centre. Many visitors had never been to the clinic before and others were glad to see it being used for such a purpose. All contributors felt it was useful to promote their causes and projects for the benefit of the community.                                                                                                              Val, the Community Paramedic, attended the last meeting and expressed her frustration at the reluctance of her offer to visit patients recently discharged from hospital. It was hoped the GPNG will pursue this as it seems likely to benefit patients.
4. Suggestion Box                                                                                                              A poster has been placed on the PG Notice Board in the waiting room listing the suggestions to date and their outcomes. This will be updated every 3 months.                                                                                                                        Since the last meeting several suggestions referred to the television and music played in the Waiting Room. Regular T.V. programmes will not be returning to avoid paying the TV licence. There will be health related items displayed along with advertisements (which pay for the former). Music will be played to prevent patients overhearing conversations at the Reception Desk and it is currently tuned in to BBC Radio 2.                                                 A suggestion for a ‘Drop In’ type clinic for suspicious moles/skin blemishes etc. rather than having to make an appointment to see a doctor. The demand for such a service does not warrant one. LHC now has a piece of equipment which assists better detection of potential skin cancer and on which Dr Ahmed is trained. However, any doctor would be able to examine and refer patients. If there was a concern with a delay in getting an appointment, under the Care Navigation  protocol, patients are advised to take a photograph and attach it to an email to the surgery for review.
5. The Living Well Mental Health Team                                                                      As of 1st October a new integrated mental health service is live in Glossop, Hyde, Hollingworth and Longdendale neighbourhoods. The Living Well Mental Health Team.                                                                                                This multi-agency team will be working with people aged 16+ years with multi-faceted needs in close partnership with Primary Care who often fall between the thresholds of Healthy Minds and secondary care mental health services. For more information contact tgccg.livinglifewell@nhs.net 

6. Missed Appointments                                                                                              Keith (KC) looked into the approach of other practices to patients who fail to attend appointments and asked for a breakdown of numbers at LHC. Over a specified period of 2,710 appointments, 149 were missed. Martha (MP) provided an extensive report which enabled the practice to identify those who repeatedly fail to attend and possible reasons for doing so. This information will be conveyed to the CCG with a request for funding for staff engagement. LHC always follows up missed appointments for children. It encourages patients to supply mobile phone numbers to allow reminder text messages and displays notices highlighting how problematic missed appointments are. Whilst the practice is expected to address the issue it will not be taking the route of some Derbyshire surgeries of applying a ‘3 strikes and you’re out’ policy nor will it threaten to do so. Such actions would be against the ethos of LHC to care for all its patients. It is still open to suggestions to decrease the numbers!
7. Meeting Times                                                                                                            Efforts to attract more members to the meetings by changing days and times proved unsuccessful. Therefore, it was decided to revert to Tuesdays 2-4pm but retain the 6 week frequency. The next meeting being Tuesday December 17th 2pm, future meetings are listed at the end.

8. Wellbeing Champions                                                                                                  In conjunction with Emma from The Bureau, Catherine + Elaine’s Coffee mornings are very popular particularly with residents from Willow Bank Care Home. In order to accommodate everyone they will host Willow Bank exclusively on 29th November and 20th December and invite others to attend 18th November and 13th December.  Seasonal crafts and sing-a-longs will take place. Helpers are always welcome and please publicise amongst your circles.
9. Electronic Prescriptions                                                                                                  It has been recently reported in the media that paper prescriptions will cease and only electronic ones will be available either at individuals’ request or via a designated pharmacy. This raised concerns particularly as recently Boots, Hadfield experienced a technical problem which resulted in extra paper ones having to be processed and delivered by LHC. Sharon (SS) was unaware of any reports and felt it was unlikely paper ones would be eliminated as occasionally more immediate prescriptions are required and similar technical problems cannot be ruled out. Electronic prescriptions still prove to be beneficial for the majority of patients, practice and pharmacies.
10.  Any Other Business                                                                                              None 
Please check future meeting dates + time, everyone is welcome.                                                                        
Chris Godwin (Chair)   Gail Searle (Secretary)   lambgatesppg@gmail.com
Future Meeting Dates:                                                                                              Tuesday  17th December 2-4pm                                                                                                                                                                                                      2020                                                                                                                            Tuesday 28th January 2-4pm                                                                                      Tuesday 10th March 2-4pm                                                                                 Tuesday 21st April  2-4pm                                                                                    Tuesday  2nd  June 2-4pm (AGM)                 
